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Greetings all:

2020 is now behind us; Christmas and New Year’s are done. Do we 

look back on all the negative of the past year, or are we thankful for 

the majority of 2020? The Knights of Columbus worldwide have 

done and accomplished many projects and charitable giving for those 

less fortunate than ourselves mainly with Leave No Neighbor behind. 

The pandemic of COVID-19 may have been and continues to be a 

dark cloud hanging over us, but the Knights have stepped forward 

and stepped up to help those in our communities that truly needed the 

help and assistance. 

HOUSEKEEPING:

Form #1728 – Annual Survey of Fraternal Activity – please be sure to fill out your survey (each 

Knight should do so) as Supreme relies on this document to track the many hours of fraternal 

activity and charitable giving. These are due by January 31, 2021, so again, please take a minute 

or two to fill out this very important survey.



SPECIAL OLYMPICS

If your Council participated in any way for Special Olympics, please fill out the form and send it 

into Supreme.

MOBILE ULTRASOUND UPDATE:

We would like to thank Winooski Council # 2284, Greg Clairmont, Grand Knight for their generous 

donation of $2,000.00 which put us over the top for reaching our goal of $50,000.00 !!  We have 

secured a brand new van from Charlebois of Milton, Vermont and Mr. Charlebois also donated 

$5,000.00 towards the purchase of the van. Aspire Together is now in the midst of doing a very large 

fund raiser to cover the cost of converting/retrofitting the van to be used as a mobile ultrasound unit. 

They are also applying for some grants to cover this cost as well. Before we send the van away for 

the conversion, Supreme has requested that we have all the funds necessary for to cover this 

expense. The Supreme office is covering the full cost of the ultrasound machine, but Aspire Together 

still needs to raise roughly an additional $50K ! We are hopeful that the van will be hitting the 

Vermont roads sometime in the late Spring of this year.

MEMBERSHIP

Firstly I’d like to thank Ed Nuttall for his expertise in rousing up the Councils when it comes to 

membership. Our goal fir the first half of this year was 50 and unfortunately we lost quite a few 

members who have died between July 1st and December 31st. May God have mercy on their souls. 

It’s a sad note that when we lose a member from our jurisdiction, this counts against any new 

member that has joined our ranks. Understandably this is a difficult time to get new members with 

COVID-19 sill hanging over our heads. But, we/you can take advantage of online membership – the 

first half of the year saw over 31 men join the Knights in Vermont using the online application.  

Please ask your Pastor for permission to put a blurb in the parish bulletin with this information. 

NEW FORMAT FOR CONDUCTING A COUNCIL MEETING

By the time you read this, the new format for conducting a meeting should be in the hands of all 

Grand Knights. Supreme has asked that you begin using this new format at your very next meeting. If 

you missed the webinar on this from Supreme, it is available on the web site at Supreme:   

www.kofc.org

I have also asked our IPSD Tom Herbst to include a link from our State Website: www.vtknights.com

REMINDER

When one of your Council members had died, please be sure to send a notification to Moe Noel for 

the State Newsletter, Tom Herbst for the web page and Jim Michael, our State Secretary. For Jim, if 

would be helpful to have the address of the spouse and the Church that he attended.

CONVENTION:

The planning committee has already met and we are waiting to hear back from the Vermont 

Department of Health as to our readiness to meet in person. Supreme has asked us to continue our 

planning as if we are going to meet in person. More news to follow in the upcoming months.

Vivat Jesus

Steve Shover,

State Deputy

http://www.kofc.org/
http://www.vtknights.com/


STATE SECRETARY’S CORNER
January 2021

Dear Brother Knights,

I hope everyone has had and is having a wonderful Christmas Season!!  It has been a challenging 

year for all of us including our families.  Let's remain steadfast in our Catholic Faith and continue to 

persevere and as a state jurisdiction... let's thrive!   Your State Officers, especially our State Deputy 

have been hard at work, expanding our communication 'footprint'.  In other words, our State Council 

updated and now has an excellent web site where councils are encouraged to update their programs 

and events, advertisement in Vermont Catholic Magazine and even a facebook presence.  Our worthy 

membership director Ed Nuttall got us all together at St. John Vianney Church back in November to 

make a video recording of our Order's new Exemplification Degree.  I don't think there will be any 

Oscar nominees, but I think it is pretty good!

From an administrative perspective, I do need to continue to plead for the following councils to remit 

their First Half Fraternal Year per Capita and Charity Assessments.

7389 Colchester – Invoice 670

11457 Northfield – Invoice 682

Thank you to the DD's of those councils for helping inquire on status.

Our Intellectual Disability Campaign Chair Moe Noel informed me that he had extended the 

campaign thru month of November so by now, all participating councils should have sent in their 

proceeds/summary to Moe.  We greatly appreciate the efforts of our Councils in collecting funds for 

our many worthy charities, especially Camp O'Hagan which has been the backbone of this important 

VT State sponsored charity fund raiser!  We will send a final tally of funds collected for Camp 

O'Hagan once I compile and send to our State Deputy Steve and Intellectual Dis. Campaign Chair 

Moe for their confirmation.

However, speaking of Camp O'Hagan – Vermont's camp for Adults with Intellectual Disabilities, so 

far the campaign has collected $2528 for this very worthy State sponsored charity.  Many thanks and 

God Bless to those councils who have participated.  The funds are the 'less 20% provided to the State' 

and any additional monies that councils have donated.  Several councils have donated more than the 

20% from the Campaign which means the VT State Knights of Columbus can donate more to Camp 

O'Hagan which funds additional participants!



Lastly,  we are half way thru the Fraternal Year, our State Convention is 4.5 to 5 months away... 

yep, that's reasonably far enough in advance, BUT it is also time to start your nominations for the 

2020-2021 ANCHOR AWARD.   Final Anchor Award nominees for the 2020-2021 Fraternal Year 

are due end of February 2021.

Please let me know if you need any guidance on the Anchor Award nomination.  I'm also glad to 

put you in contact with council Gks and officer's from previous Anchor Award Recipents.  Send 

nominations to me – Jim Michael (Roseandjimmichael@gmail.com)  

Please don't hesitate to contact me if I can do anything for your council!  Let's continue to be a 

bright light for our Parishes, communities and state with all we do and witness!

God Bless and Vivat Jesus!

Jim Michael (State Secretary)



Brother Knights!

THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU to the generous councils 

who got us to and beyond our financial goal to buy a van for Aspire 

Together's ultrasound program! Winooski Council #2284 put us past the 

$50,000 mark with a $2,000 gift. And roughly at the same time a private 

donation of $2,000 was given to go towards the "equipping" of the van. 

When both of these were pledged we knew we had made it to our 

milestone! We are calling the latter $2000 one of our "capstone gifts," 

and we are nearing $4000 in such gifts on the successful follow-through 

to our push for donations from the councils. 

To any council that was still considering a gift to the State Council Mobile Ultrasound Fund, 

please, please, please follow through and make your gift to add to our capstone total. To all 

brother Knights and their spouses, we ask you personally, how can you support the cause of life 

for the unborn in the new year? Maybe you will...

- Become a direct personal monthly supporter of a pro-life pregnancy care center.

- Become a personal monthly supporter of Aspire Together's ultrasound programs so that the van 

we are acquiring can be used successfully in the years to come.

- Consider this opening: the State K of C need a state Culture of Life program chair.

Many thanks to Bob and Judy Sekerak for being our "Culture of Life Couple" for all these 

years!

May the grace of Christmas and the prayers of the Holy Family be with us this year!

Fr. Tim Naples, State Chaplain

PS from the State Council. To any individual knights who donated more than $250 to the 

Mobile Ultrasound fund, please tell us where to send tax acknowledgement. All personal 

donations less than $250 can use the check/bank copy as proof of donation.

Worthy Grand Knight Greg Clairmont from

Saint Stephen’s Council #2284 presenting 

a pair of $1,000 checks to Reverend Timothy 

Naples, Our Worthy State Chaplain, for the 

“Right to Life Mission” here in Vermont!

Worthy Grand Knight Greg Clairmont from 

Saint Stephen’s Council #2284 presenting a

$5,000 check to Robin McCormick, Patroness of 

Saint Francis Xavier School, for their ongoing and 

most wonderful evangelization with the SFX 

Children!



Condolences & Prayers
For our Brother Knights

Russell C. Blais, Council 2285 Newport. 93 Years of age, 51 Years 

of service. Trustee for 25 years. 

Robert Malila, age 66, of Walpole, NH, 43 year member,3rd degree 

in St John Paul II Council #10417. Robert was the brother of 

Edward Malila.

George Thurston III, Age 70, Danville Vt., 25 Year member 3rd

Degree, Sheridan Council #421

Rest in Peace.

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under 

https://epitemnein-epitomic.blogspot.com/2012/12/the-christian-cross-and-discipline.html










State Program Director Message

Worthy Brothers,

I hope this letter finds you well. I know you must all be preparing for your Advent and Christmas 
seasons with plans 
for family (hopefully). I wanted to just drop you a quick note and remind you that as your Council's do 
all of the excellent programs you all typically do , not to forget to submit them to me as you complete 
them. This will allow you to get all of your info down as you complete it and have it still fresh in your 
mind. Use the Form #STSP to record info and PLEASE submit a separate write up and pictures to 
increase your chances of winning an award at the State Convention. We don't do programs to get 
praise or recognition , but is nice when we are rewarded for the good deeds we do.

Please mail to me if possible , e-mail is OK as well , but I only have a black & white laser printer and 
you won't get as nice a presentation. I will accept ALL submissions for any award submissions v in the 
4 categories:

FAITH, FAMILY,  COMMUNITY, LIFE

Also remember that the Star Council requirements have been changed for this Fraternal year, they 
are:

Columbian Award – for the Programs you all do reported on Form# SP-7 by June 30. Categories listed 
above and complete 4 programs in each

McGivney Award – for Membership . 5% increase over last years member number on your roster.

Founders Award – for Insurance . No quota this year , Council must participate in at least 2 Online or 
in person Insurance benefit informational meetings

Safe Environment training - Required for specified leadership positions: Grand Knight , Community , 
Program and Family Directors

Also , Form #365 Service Program Personnel report and Form #1728 Annual Survey for Fraternal 
Activity must be submitted and all assessments paid to Supreme and State Councils.

In closing , Please have a Blessed and Healthy Advent and Christmas season and lets pray for a great 
2021 !

Vivat Jesus! State Program Director 
Fraternally,                                                  644 Church Rd. 
Bill LaCroix                                                  Colchester , VT 05446
802-881-2748
blacroix1@comcast.net

mailto:blacroix1@comcast.net












Saturday, January 23, 2021

You are invited to join us for the

Annual Rally for Life

We are pleased to announce that there will be two church services, both praying specifically for increased 

respect for human life. Both services are open to participants before the March to the State House:

9:30AM ~ Saint Augustine's Church, Respect Life Mass, 16 Barre Street, Montpelier, Vermont, 05602

9:30AM ~ Lighthouse Christian Church, 3 St Paul Street, Montpelier, Vermont, 05601

Immediately following the church services, we will gather together behind City Hall for the annual March to 

the Capitol. Signs will be provided by VRLC for everyone at that time. Those who do not wish to participate 

in the March are welcome to go directly to the State House steps for the remaining portions of the event.

There will be a short ceremony on the steps of the State House in recognition of the unborn.

A group photo of all participants will be taken on the State House steps before conclusion of the program.

We march because we believe in the sanctity of life. We march in remembrance of the millions of unborn 

babies who were aborted before their birth. And we march in the hope that one day abortion will end.

Join us for the March from City Hall to the State House

on Saturday ~ January 23rd

You won't want to miss this one.

We hope to see you there!

LIFE face coverings will be provided along with a variety of signs with pro-life messaging.

https://vrlc.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=97c7b7644178786fd8c714fc0&id=b14937187d&e=66ec8da36b


St John Vianney Council

Christmas drive 
thru with Santa 
Claus & his 
helpers



Council Hall full of toys for distribution

25 Bagged Christmas presents for local nursing 

home residents

Fruit baskets ready for delivery to shut insPGK Tim Perry delivering a box of toys to 

"Castleton Cares", for distribution to needy 

families

Fair Haven Council 810 prepares for annual Toys for Joy / 
Christmas Magic.



Insurance Check-Up for 2021

Last spring was the busiest I’ve been in my 7+ year career as your field agent and it was mostly 

helping members make sure their affairs were in order.  One lesson I’ve learned from 2020 is the 

importance of periodically reviewing your overall planning and protection program.  Whether it was 

a tax issue, social security, life insurance values, unemployment, small business options, or whatever, 

I have been working to serve my brother Knights and their families’ needs.  And there were many.

I encourage all brother Knights to reach out for a review.  Having a dedicated agent is considered the 

biggest benefit of being a member and I’m here to serve everyone, regardless of insurance, for all 

matters as I mentioned above. Again, this is free of charge and is a service that could provide value 

to you and your family for generations. Please call, text, or email today. 

On that note, to better serve this jurisdiction we need another 1 or 2 field agents.  I’ve brought it up 

before but now I mention it for those who are considering or are forced to change careers.  This was 

not the path I planned in life but it has been an incredible opportunity.  The Knights of Columbus are 

one of the best life insurance companies in the world with the highest possible rating among insurers 

in North America.  There have been many changes at the Knights with more to come, all of which 

make for a great time to be a field agent.

Happy new year and God bless you all,

David Giuliani, Ficf

802-272-6009

david.giuliani@kofc.org



Bennington’s Sunday Night Suppers

Five members of Council 307 provided take out dinners for the Bennington’s Sunday night supper on 

December 6, 2020.  For more than ten years The Second Congregational Church in Bennington has 

hosted Sunday night dinners for those in need.   With the cooperation of other faith communities in the 

Greater Bennington Interfaith Council this church began to offer a meal every Sunday night, and 

because hunger has not stopped for any reason including COVID-19.  Of course we also followed all 

the COVID-19 guidelines 

Take-out meals were prepared for about 60-90 people.  Some guests drive or ride with others, while 

many walk. We deliver some meals to shut-in neighbors and to the Coalition for the Homeless, which 

also welcomes our left-overs. Some of our guests are families of 3-8 members and some take meals to 

their neighbors or someone they know who are hungry. 

Council 307 members from left to right, Jay Burnell Faithful Navigator, Michael Daly Grand Knight, 

David Clark Past Grand Knight, Roger Hebert, Warden Not in photo Gerry McMurray Retention 

Chairman



Council #5041 Conducts KCIC Program

Although having to make a few changes, Fr. Boivin Council #5041 of Morrisville was able to 

conduct its 18th annual Keep Christ in Christmas Program. The Traveling Nativity started on its way on 

the first weekend of Advent. The painted plywood characters were created by council members 18 years 

ago. Each year Joseph and Mary, riding on a donkey, and 3 sets of kings and camels are moved around 

Lamoille County to remind residents of the pending birth of our Lord. On Christmas Eve Joseph, Mary 

and the Baby Jesus arrive at Most Holy Name of Jesus Parish and on Epiphany the kings and camels will 

arrive to pay homage.

The traditional Light Up for Christ was held at MHNJP on December 1 but without the usual 

crowd and caroling. In attendance were Deacon Tom Cooney and wife, Connie, Grand Knight Cliff 

Randall and wife, Susan, and PGK Sonny Hill from the setup committee.  Deacon Cooney blessed the 

tree and Creche, built many years ago by council members and lights were lit.

Council #5041 purchased and mounted new KCIC posters for Most Holy Name in Morrisville 

and Blessed Sacrament in Stowe.



















Brother Knights

I thank you for all of your articles and making this newsletter 

a success.

I ask that all of the District Deputies and Grand Knights to 

PLEASE forward this newsletter to all of your councils and 

members.

Send all articles to noelmaurice2@gmail.com

NEXT ISSUE WILL BE  February 1, 2021.

300 Club
I would like to thank all of the councils that worked hard and
again have sold all of the tickets again this year. The first 
drawing will be held back a week as I await all of the receipts 
from some of the Councils.  The winners will be posted in the 
State newsletter monthly.

mailto:noelmaurice2@gmail.com

